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ROSS TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS MEETING 
April 1, 2024 

 
 
 
The Ross Township Supervisors Meeting was called to order on April 1, 2024.  
 
In attendance were Chairman James Zahorokio, Vice Chairman David Shay and Supervisor Randy Detrick.  
Also Solicitor Rich Campbell joined by phone.   The meeting was held at the Ross Township Municipal 
Building. 
 
OPEN TO PUBLIC 
Resident questioned zoning hearing board outcome regarding junk yard.  Additional information is 
needed regarding action if any including DEP involvement is environmental concerns are present. No 
action can be taken without following proper ordinances and appropriate complaints on record with 
appropriate agencies.   
 
Martha Rezeli updated Historical Society successful event and mentioned two other activities taking 
place.  Artifacts find and a time box are planned activities.   There has not been any information about 
Grant award.   
 
PA State Troopers attended the meeting to provide support of the community.  
 
MINUTES REVIEW 
A motion was made by Vice Chairman Dave Shay to approve the minutes as written from the March 4, 
2024, seconded by Supervisor Randy Detrick and carried. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT 
A motion was made by Supervisor Randy Detrick to approve the April Treasurer’s report, seconded by 
Vice Chairman Dave Shay and carried.   
 
PLANS: 
 
OLD BUSINESS:  
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
2024 Road Project -The sealed bids received from James D Morrissey, Inc., Bracalente Construction, Inc., 
H & K and Bruce George Paving & Excavation, Inc., for Paving Project and Asphalt Maintenance 
Solutions, LLC for Seal Coat Project were opened and announced by Vice Chairman Shay in response to 
the advertised 2024 Ross Township Road Project.   
 
James D. Morrissey, Inc. Road prices $97.00 per ton – 118.00 per ton  total bid $331,447.00 , Bracalente 
prices range from $117.53 -$125.33 per ton, total bid $383,265.56,H & K Group, Inc. prices range from 
$113.00-$155.00 per ton, total bid 387,676.00 and Bruce George Paving and Excavating, Inc. prices 
range from $111.17- 128.01 total bid $367,742.92.  
 
After a review of the bids and discussion, a motion was made by Vice Chairman Shay to award the bid to 
James D Morrissey for Paving, Alternate Bid Stone Hill Lane and Evergreen Court in the amount of 
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$186,168.00.   The motion included awarding the Seal Coat bid to Asphalt Maintenance Solutions, LLC, in 
the amount of $51,084.08 to tar and chip Anchorage Road Section 1 and 2.  The amount of Paving and 
Seal Coat projects approved is $ 237,252.08. 2024 Liquid Fuels in the amount $249,443.71.  The motion 
was seconded by Supervisor Detrick and carried.   
 
 
ROAD FOREMAN REPORT:   
Road master was unable to attend meeting, however submitted a written report to the Supervisors and 
also contacted them by phone in regards to road project. A suggestion to hold a pick up Ross Township 
Road was made by Road Master and details will be posted on Facebook and Website. 
 
High bid received for 2001 Truck in the amount of $11,500.00.  
 
ZONNG DEPARTMENT UPDATE:   
Meixsell Valley & 115 signs cleaned up.  Collins Ave is cleaned up and distressed properties have been 
cleaning up.  Camper has been removed from Meixsell Valley Road. Barn on Meixsell Valley also taken 
down.  Discussion about ordinance revision or addition needs to be continued and added to next 
meeting agenda.  Vice Chairman Shay and Supervisor Detrick are going to create a flow chart of progress 
related to zoning complaints and communication moving forward.  
 
EVENTS:  
 
CORRESPONDENCE: 
The list of Correspondence items were reviewed by the Board of Supervisors. 
 
RECEIPTS & EXPENDITURES: 
After a review of the bills to be paid, a motion to approve the processing and payment of all current bills 
was made by Vice Chairman Dave Shay, seconded by Supervisor Randy Detrick and carried.  
 
There being no further business, Vice Chairman Dave Shay made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 
7:00pm, and the motion was seconded by Supervisor Randy Detrick and carried.   
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
Deb Brown 
Secretary/Treasurer 


